
                               BLACK WOLF WILDLIFE ASSN. UPDATE 
                                                      August 26, 2006 
 
HUNTING DATES REMINDER:   
                                                            Saturday         Sunday        Monday 
        1st Release---------------------         Sept 30           Oct.1           Oct.2 
        2   Release---------------------         Oct. 21           Oct. 22        Oct.23 
        3   Release---------------------         Nov. 4            Nov.5           Nov.6 
If you need to order birds, or increase your order, call or e-mail.  If you want to help with the 
releases let me or Dan Strey know. 

 
BOW HUNTING: Remember, you can shoot hens or roosters with a bow, starting September 
1.  Also, you can hunt on the east side of Hwy. 45 around the home farm to the cottage. 

DOVE HUNTING:  Opens September 1. 
NEW MEMBER:  Jacob Eagan.  His hobbies are hunting of pheasant, deer, ducks, 
rabbits, fishing, dove and quail.   He has been helping me place the large stumps in the pond, 
placing wire and brush in them and now we are waiting for them to become waterlogged and 
sink. 

SIGHT-IN RANGE-Thanks to Dale Fisher we now have new boards on the target frame. 

TRAIL MOWING - Thanks to Mike Smoody for many hours of mowing trails and mowing in 
between the tree rows in the CREP hunting areas. 
ZWIFEL WOODS CLEARCUTTING -again, thanks to Mike for all his help here. 
DUCK BLIND SIGN-UP LIST- will be here and at the Bull Pen for the use of the blind. 

SLOT MACHINE-Many thanks to Gus Hollo for the Las Vegas style slot machine now at the 
Bull Pen.  The kids sure enjoy playing with it.  It is quite fancy with many bells and whistles, and 
it is currently taking slugs.  We plan on converting it to quarters as soon as we receive the 
instructions.  We will set the pay-back very high and use the balance as a fund raiser for 
bathrooms or something else. 

NEW LOUNGE CHAIRS - at the Bull Pen.  They are from Dick Nayes, many thanks for the 
beautiful chairs. 
NEW MOWING MACHINE – Yesterday we purchased a Ferris Field and Brush Cutter, for 
mowing large weeds and brush that are very close to our trees and shrubs.  The weed eaters 
were not heavy enough to handle the job.  This machine is self-propelled, it is safe to operate, 
and if anyone wants to use it here for an hour or two-speak up.  The small plants need your help.  
Yesterday I saw a pair of Wax Wings eating the berries on the Nannyberry Bushes. 

SHEEP-HEAD AND / OR BUCK-UP TOURNAMENT-We would play with chips and the 
evening winner would win the pot, say $5.00 each.  Let me know if you have any interest. 

JAZZ AND MORE- Joe Scheibinger and Janice Marie will be coming to the Bull Pen on the 
29th of September for an evening of entertainment.  Let me know if you want additional 
information and I’ll forward it. They headlined the La Crosse Jazz Festival three weeks ago and 
it is the best music I have heard in a long time. 

SPECIAL HUNTS-You should book them as soon as you have plans for some good 
dates are filling up.                                                              

  


